




 
October 25, 2023 
 
Dayton Development Coalition 
1401 S Main St., Suite 200 
Dayton, OH  45409 
 
Dear PDAC Members, 
 
This letter serves to express my support of the Ronald McDonald House expansion, and to covey the critical 
need that the project be funded in full, allowing the (2) phases of construction to be completed sequentially.       
 
Ronald McDonald House Charities Dayton (RMHC Dayton) is a 501 (c)(3) nonprofit whose mission is to 
"provide community, comfort and hope" to families with sick and injured children. They keep families close 
to one another, and the life-changing care available in Dayton. 
 
The Ronald McDonald House provides temporary housing to children and their families who have traveled 
to Dayton for pediatric care. For many families, the no cost services of the House are the only way their 
child can access the care they need. 
 
In recent years the pediatric care available in Dayton has increased. Dayton Children’s Hospital added new 
specialties, and Shriners Children’s Ohio relocated their operations from Cincinnati to Dayton. This growth 
has resulted in RMHC Dayton being unable to meet the Housing need of the local medical community. 
Because they were operating at capacity, in 2022 the Ronald McDonald House turned away 77 percent of 
families who needed a place to stay while their child accessed medical care.  
 
Construction has begun on a new Ronald McDonald House. When completed, the building will be able to 
House 42 families.  But it is a phased project, with just one of two phases funded at this time. Without 
funding for phase 2, RMHC Dayton will open their new House in 2024 with 21 rooms, and a shelled floor. 
While those 21 rooms will allow RMHC Dayton to serve 33 percent more families, it will mean the House 
will open its doors still turning away families.  Two million dollars is needed for construction to seamlessly 
continue into phase 2. A pause between phases will not just negatively impact families waiting for Housing, 
but also nearly double the cost of completion. 
 
For the health and wellbeing of Ohio children, and to best steward the support already shown to this 
project, I strongly encourage you to support phase 2 of construction, and the completion of a new Ronald 
McDonald House for children and their families.   
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 

  
 

 
Mayor, City of Dayton 
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October 30, 2023 

Dayton Development Coalition 
PDAC 
1401 S Main St., Suite 200 
Dayton, OH 45409 

Dear PDAC Members, 

This letter serves to express The Dayton Foundation's support of the Ronald McDonald 
House expansion, and to convey the critical need that the project be funded in full, 
allowing the (2) phases of construction to be completed sequentially. The Dayton 
Foundation's mission is to help others through philanthropy and community leadership to 
build a better tomorrow for all, and we cannot have a thriving community without medical 
care. 

Ronald McDonald House Charities Dayton (RMHC Dayton) is a 501 (c)(3) nonprofit 
whose mission is to "provide community, comfort and hope" to families with sick and 
injured children. They keep families close to one another, and the life-changing care 
available in Dayton. 

The Ronald McDonald House provides temporary housing to children and their families 
who have traveled to Dayton for pediatric care. For many families, the no cost services of 
the House are the only way their child can access the care they need. 

In recent years the pediatric care available in Dayton has increased. Dayton Children's 
Hospital added new specialties, and Shriners Children's Ohio relocated their operations 
from Cincinnati to Dayton. This growth has resulted in RMHC Dayton being unable to 
meet the Housing need of the local medical community. Because they were operating at 
capacity, in 2022 the Ronald McDonald House turned away 77 percent of families who 
needed a place to stay while their child accessed medical care. 

Construction has begun on a new Ronald McDonald House. When completed, the building 
will be able to House 42 families. But it is a phased project, with just one of two phases 
funded at this time. Without funding for phase 2, RMHC Dayton will open their new 
House in 2024 with 21 rooms, and a shelled floor. While those 21 rooms will allow RMHC 
Dayton to serve 33 percent more families, it will mean the House will open its doors still 
turning away families. Two million dollars is needed for construction to seamlessly 
continue into phase 2. A pause between phases will not just negatively impact families 
waiting for Housing, but also nearly double the cost of completion. 

For the health and wellbeing of Ohio children, and to best steward the support already 
shown to this project, I strongly encourage you to support phase 2 of construction, and the 
completion of a new Ronald McDonald House for children and their families. 
Sincerely,_ ;;) f' 

�la/;� 
Michael M Parks 

The Dayton Foundation, President 



 
 
 
 
  
 

 
  

 
November 3, 2023 
 
Dayton Development Coalition 
PDAC 
1401 S Main St., Suite 200 
Dayton, OH  45409 
 
Dear PDAC Members, 
 
This letter serves to express my support of the Ronald McDonald House expansion, and to covey the 
critical need that the project be funded in full, allowing the (2) phases of construction to be completed 
sequentially.       
 
Ronald McDonald House Charities Dayton (RMHC Dayton) is a 501 (c)(3) nonprofit whose mission is 
to "provide community, comfort and hope" to families with sick and injured children. They keep 
families close to one another, and the life-changing care available in Dayton. 
 
The Ronald McDonald House provides temporary housing to children and their families who have 
traveled to Dayton for pediatric care. For many families, the no cost services of the House are the only 
way their child can access the care they need. 
 
In recent years the pediatric care available in Dayton has increased. Dayton Children’s Hospital added 
new specialties, and Shriners Children’s Ohio relocated their operations from Cincinnati to Dayton. This 
growth has resulted in RMHC Dayton being unable to meet the Housing need of the local medical 
community. Because they were operating at capacity, in 2022 the Ronald McDonald House turned away 
77 percent of families who needed a place to stay while their child accessed medical care.  
 
Construction has begun on a new Ronald McDonald House. When completed, the building will be able 
to House 42 families.  But it is a phased project, with just one of two phases funded at this time. Without 
funding for phase 2, RMHC Dayton will open their new House in 2024 with 21 rooms, and a shelled 
floor. While those 21 rooms will allow RMHC Dayton to serve 33 percent more families, it will mean 
the House will open its doors still turning away families.  Two million dollars is needed for construction 
to seamlessly continue into phase 2. A pause between phases will not just negatively impact families 
waiting for Housing, but also nearly double the cost of completion. 
 
 
 



 

For the health and wellbeing of Ohio children, and to best steward the support already shown to this 
project, I strongly encourage you to support phase 2 of construction, and the completion of a new 
Ronald McDonald House for children and their families.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
______________________     ________________________ ___________________ 
Deborah A. Lieberman   Carolyn Rice    Judy Dodge 
Commission President  Commissioner    Commissioner 
 






